MARKET SQUARE, JUNE 29TH, CHESS UNDER RAIN,WHO CARES?
If you missed today’s Market Square chess how because the clouds looked dark, you really missed the most relaxing chess Sunday of the month! We had two large tents for ourselves. We got no rain. We could see people running for cover or seeking cover under our tents while our games kept going. At the height of the storm, we have over twenty people playing! 

The important aspect for the Chess Club is that through the day we probably had over twenty new players show up; people we had never met before. We had several children who made their parents stop for them to play and even some who had their moms learn some chess. Some bikers from the bike event showed up and play a few games. Overall, it was a very successful event at Market Square. 

We should also congratulate the Downtown Partnership workers, especially Katie Zawrotniak who did the most splendid job in both events but especially in the last one when I saw her carrying tables and taking care of the organization under heavy rain. We would like to thank Katie for the invitation and opportunity given to the Pittsburgh Chess Club. 
Once again, we were the last to leave the scene. By the time we packed up, at around 7:30pm, we still had a crowd of over ten people who, I am sure would play till dark were not for the official event time have come to a close. We’ll be back to Market Square next summer!

John Barroso

Pittsburgh Chess Club Secretary. 

